

# Uraidla & Summertown H&F Society Inc



## General Meeting - Show/No Show

When 19-08-2020 at 19:30

Location: Uraidla Football Clubrooms, Uraidla Football Clubrooms

Chairperson James Sadler

Minute taker Debra Holmes

## Minutes

### 1. Welcome

James Sadler, President of the Uraidla Show committee, thanked all for their attendance and gave a brief explanation for the purpose of the meeting; being to inform members of the Executive Committee's decision making and risk assessment of holding a Show in 2020, and to obtain Community opinion and support for the final decision to be made by the Executive Committee.

### 2. Attendance and Apologies

Present: Anya Anistasia, Aaron Austin-Glen, Paul Beard, Jeanette Biggs, Jacqueline Bone-George, Norman Bone-George, Morgan Britt, Marguerite Carson, Ken Cobbledick, Richard Cobbledick, Sarah Coudrey, Barry Cummins, Jess de Campo, Tom Feinle-Bisset, Paul Henschke, Penny Henschke, Deb Holmes, Shane Irvine, Touraya Kandelaar, Leah Kennewell, Sue King, Damien Liebelt, Di Liebelt, Kim Murphy, Irene Noakes, Paul Noakes, James Parkin, Bernadette Piper, Jon Richards, Lesley Richards, James Sadler, Rosie Schultz, Chris Thomas, Di Trenorden, Geoff Trenorden, Evelyn Wagner, Aerlie Wildy  
APOLOGIES - Caroline Bamford, Eirona Johansen, Rex Liebelt, Russell Wotton, Rhys Liebelt, Richard Wallace, Weald Gardens, Adelaide Recycled Timber, Craig Brooker, Harrison Anderson, Nicole Filsell, Irene Filsell, Michelle Birkin, Ruth Wright

### **3. Acknowledgements**

We thank Uraidla Football Club for their support and providing the venue for tonight's meeting.

We want to acknowledge that we are meeting on the traditional lands of the Peramangk people, and pay our respects to the Peramangk elders, past and present.

### **4. New Business**

Show/No Show presentation and discussion

A document was provided to each attendee and was used as a reference during the presentation

James Sadler gave a brief explanation of the current situation if we are to hold a 2020 Show. Those being the requirement for developing a Covid safe Plan, that SA Health have deemed this event as High Risk and any developed processes and/or plans will be used as starting points for a 2021 Show.

He then provided more detail about the additional requirements for the 2020 Show should we proceed, many of which are as a result of developing and implementing a Covid Safe Plan. In summary these include the need to have a Covid Committee (separate to the Executive Committee) with a Covid Marshall who is also a member of the Executive Committee, increased management and training of volunteers, increased management of car parking, Food vendor and Trade space and Gates.

It was also noted that even if the 2020 Show is cancelled, these additional actions will be required for 2021 but will allow greater time to better develop and implement.

Di Liebelt then presented the Risk Assessment of holding a 2020 Show; the risks included damage to the brand, increased number of volunteers required, there are no guarantees of adequate attendance, trade space applications or current state restrictions will still be operational; there is a likelihood of an increased cost for a lower income and there are additional logistical issues re entry/exit points, sideshow absence and limitations regarding attendee movements (eg no dancing and must be seated to drink)

James then asked the members for their comments/questions/thoughts based on this information.

There was a concern from some of the members that the decision had been made already and whether the purposed of the meeting was in fact moot. James assured all that a decision had not been made and that we are asking for suggestions on how it might be approached given the current state and restrictions.

Questions were raised around whether a smaller Show might be possible where there is less opportunity for infection transmission, whether this could be used as an opportunity to increase our profile being one of the very few in the state/country holding a Show, whether a 'section only' event might be held and whether we could investigate the possibility of a virtual event, that the Show could be used as a celebration event for the community given the disasters of the last many months.

Rosie Schultz mentioned she had recently attended the AGM for the Central District Shows Association where it had been noted SA Health are not accepting Covid Management Plans for the rest of this year, thus suggesting we may not be

able to hold a 2020 Show even if we had planned to do so.

Some members cast doubt on the availability of Show judges, other members voiced their anxiety re crowds of people and the risk to the Community, whilst recognising the proud tradition of holding an annual Show. Another member commented on the difficulty maintaining security should a locals only event be held

There as a question as to whether the Show might be pushed back to the former date of February and again Rosie Schultz responded indicating a number of Shows slated for the early months of each year are reconsidering holding 2021 Shows due to the on-going concern of virus transmission and restrictions.

James reiterated his personal comfort with investigating the possibility of holding another celebratory event or a competition only event but that this would be outside of the official Show. He asked attendees to email (admin@US account) or speak with Deb Holmes at the end of the meeting re any other suggestions for events of this kind.

James asked attendees for an indication of whether we should/not have a Show this year and the majority indicated No Show 2020.

The Executive Committee will now further consider this position and will discuss whether another form of event is possible, in particular a low risk section only event.

[📎 Show\\_or\\_No\\_Show\\_-\\_Public\\_Notes.pdf](#)

## **5. Meeting Closed**

Meeting closed 8.45pm

---

*End of minutes.*

*Summary of matters arising are tabled on the following page.*

# Minutes of General Meeting - Show/No Show on 19-08-2020

## Summary of Attachments

### Attachments

Item	File Name
------	-----------

4.	<a href="#">Show_or_No_Show_-_Public_Notes.pdf</a>
----	--

*Attachments can be found under your TidyHQ admin account at:*  
Storage > Meetings > [General Meeting - Show/No Show](#)